
Timber Ridge Presbyterian Women 

January 7, 2020 

 

 Our meeting was held at the church and Ruth Burkey was our hostess. There were nine 

women in attendance. There were: Sandra Carter, Marilyn Brumley, Zelma Edmondson, 

LeeAnne Shelton, Eleanor Lowery, Bobbie Jo Barrett, Ruth Burkey, Rev. Chris Bohn, and Beth 

Morrell. 

 LeeAnne distributed our new handbooks and we reviewed them together. 

Announcements and prayer requests were discussed and Ruth led us in prayer. We read our 

Purpose in unison. There was no mission interpretation. 

 We had a group discussion about the introduction and first lesson of our new Bible 

study Love Carved in Stone – A Fresh Look at the Ten Commandments. We concluded our 

study with prayer.  

 Following our study the minutes from our November meeting were read and approved. 

Our treasurer reported that we had donated $3,379.41 during the 2019 year. We have a 

current balance of $385.66 and the treasurer had a check in her possession for $300 to be 

deposited which will leave us a balance of $685.66. We will continue to give $50 to the 

Presbytery, $50 to the Synod and $100 per quarter to the Presbyterian Women. Marilyn shared 

a letter from Doug Roberts and Amy Cobble thanking us for the reception following Susan 

Roberts funeral. She also read a letter to our group from Ethan Self. There was no old business. 

 Our new business involved us all making our pledges for the year and our mission for 

the month which was the food bank. LeeAnne made the motion that we give $250. Ruth voiced 

the second and all were in favor. We closed our meeting with the Mizpah Benediction. 

 Our next meeting will be on February 4 at Zelma’s house. LeeAnne will have the mission 

interpretation and Beth will lead Lesson 2 of the Bible study. Vickie will be preparing 

communion on February 2nd and Sandra will prepare it on Ash Wednesday February 26th. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Beth Morrell, Secretary 


